
Portland St. Patrick Athletic Association - 3/7/2021 

Present: Todd Davlin, Kim Schrauben,  Dan Lawless, Pat Russman, Amy Zimmerman, Robin Garn

Meeting called to order & opening prayer by Todd Davlin at 6:31 p.m.  

Report of the President:​ ​(Todd) The team shared many suggestions for AA member of the month for
February.  Judy Fleischer was selected from a list of other qualified candidates for all she has done over
the years to support our athletic teams.

Report of Secretary (Kim)​: No changes to the minutes from february.

Report of Treasurer (Dan):​ ​Dan reviewed the finances with those in attendance.  To date the financial
health of the AA looks ok.  All future requests for SPS business/financial support need to be sent to the
email:  businessmanager@portlandstpats.org.  The 2021 budget looks good.

Report of Athletic Director (Pat):  5th & 6th grade basketball is underway with volunteer coaches.  They
plan to play St. Mary’s both home and away.  The CMAC has increased the spectators allowed per athlete
to 4 if the facility allows.  Track, Golf, Baseball & Softball will be beginning practices on march 22nd.
There is still a strong possibility that the numbers may be able to provide JV teams for softball &
baseball.  If so, internal posting will be sent for coaching positions.  Track is looking at purchasing new
uniforms from next year’s budget and a donation being made.  The uniforms will be used for track and
cross country teams.  Girls basketball will be playing districts at Fowler and Boys will be at Lansing
Christian.

Sports Raffle Winners:  2/7-Jack & Janet Wilcox; 2/14-Marie Cook; 2/21-Judy & Erich Fleischer;
2/28-Scott & Natalie Spitzley.

Old Business:

AA leadership is being narrowed down.  Contact has been made with persons of interest.

Shamrock Auction planning is underway.  Mike & Ann Kissane and Jason & Jennifer Chamberlain are our
chairs.  Planning is for a virtual auction.   Our website is up, with links to it via Facebook and the SPS
website.  Raffle tickets are available now with a special on the $100 raffle available (buy 2 $100 tickets,
get a third one free).  The team is working with Fr and Randy on the “fund the need” ask which will be
directed towards school/facility modernization.  More details on this next month.

FY21/22 budget was reviewed and the committee still shared concern of sports raffle revenue for next
year and possibility to revisit that decision or ways to replace it.

New Business:

The team discussed ways to increase attendance to the AA meetings.  Ideas were shared and more will
be brought to next month’s meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 7:38 p.m. with closing prayer by Todd Davlin.

Next meeting will be 3/28 @ 6:30.

Future 2020/21 fiscal year meetings:  5/2, and 6/6. All 6:30 in the Parish Hall


